Tn dDemoriam

Dr. Alfred Edward Phillips came

to Armour Institute of Tech-
nology in 1899 to become the first
head of the Department of Civil En-
gineering, and he continued that
work with outstanding success until
his death in April of this year. He had
great native ability and this was
backed by successful experience both
as a teacher and as a practicing engin-
eer. While known in the profession
as an able engineer he enjoyed teach-
ing, and his principal energies were
given to his students and to the school
he loved. Men who had the privilege
of studying under Professor Phillips
will remember his profound scholar-
ship, his sympathetic interest in his
students, his thoughtfulness and
eagerness to be helpful, his highly
developed sense of humor, his won-
derfully pleasing personality, and
above all, his devotion to high ideals.
His friends generally will keep him
in loving remembrance for the same
qualities of character that endeared
him to his students. _
We all feel an irreparable loss in
the passing of this great teacher, this
kindly gentleman, our good friend.
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